














































Board Report 
10/12/2022 
 
 
 
We have secured a water operator, Hiland Water, who will be assisting us with both the High School and K8 water 
system.  They come highly recommended and will begin with us tomorrow.   
 
We are fortunate to have good industry partner like Alliant Plumbing.  Alliant is doing HVAC work for us at the high 
school.  During the periodic maintenance Alliant identified that one of the pumps on our boiler system had failed.  
They were able to fix the pump and get the boiler in shape for heating season.  They also identified a failure on a air 
handler that is fifty plus years old.  Parts are no longer available for the system.  However, they are able to have a part 
fabricated to get the system operational again.  This is a huge savings versus replacing the equipment. 
 
Also, you all know the track and fields are finished aside from a few minor punch list items.  The track and football 
field are beautiful and among the best, if not the best, in the state.  It is a real thrill to get to see them being used. 
 
The new shop at the high school is on track for an on time opening.  There has been significant progress made.  The 
shell of the building is beginning to go up.  If you have not seen it lately you really should. 
 
The health care planning committee is moving along and has added some additional members.  As we look at the 
data we are seeing some significant health care needs within our district community.  More to come on this later. 
 
Misty and I met with Under-Sheriff Matt Kelly last week about a possible South County substation at the K8.  This 
meeting went very well and it looks like this may be a welcome reality for us soon.  This is an exciting development. 
 
Chad C. Holloway 
Administrator of Facilities and Alternative Education 
Nestucca Valley School District #101 
 



  

 
                                          

                        
 

Diane Wilkinson  
Early Learning Program Director 

P.O. Box 33 Cloverdale OR 97112 
Ph 503-392-3194 x455 
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October 12, 2022 
 
NVSD Board of Directors,  
 
We are enjoying getting to know our students and their families. A lot of time is being spent outside, 
learning and playing. Our teachers Ashlee Sears and Cindy Marshall are both working diligently with 
each students to establish goals around their current abilities and social – emotional needs. We have 
several students on an IFSP (Individual Family Service Plan- similar to an IEP in the K12 world), and a 
few in each classroom still working on their potty training. Our two Instructional Assistants, Natasha 
Durgan and Jackie Romero are wonderful supports to the teachers, greeting families each morning, 
cleaning the classrooms and hallways, and just ensuring that the students have everything they need 
to be successful.  
 
Ashlee and I have participated in the MAP training, both from Heidi Schultz and the 2 hour training on 
October 7th. It has been a bit of a challenge to get our students in the system, but as soon as they are, 
we are ready to start with some Reading Fluency testing! While we aren’t able to set our young 
students in front of a computer independently to do this work, we have borrowed 4 laptops and head 
sets, and hope to get at least 3 or 4 done each day, while also maintaining classroom coverage.  
 
I have submitted the 2022/2023 Preschool Promise grant for the consortium. The budget was accepted 
last week, and classrooms are all up and running. If you have questions about this grant, let me know! 
I’m very proud of the work being done in early learning classrooms up in Tillamook and North County 
and enjoy working with the administrators and their staff. We are all going to be learning together next 
Friday October 21st, when a presenter from Teaching Preschool Partners will be helping us learn how to 
create developmentally appropriate classrooms, with an eye towards kindergarten readiness and 
social-emotional wellbeing. While I’ve invited this organization in, it is the NW Early Learning Hub that 
is paying for the day, including lunch for all!  
 
October 20th, we will be participating (for the 10th year!) in the Great Oregon Shakeout, with an 
earthquake drill and an evacuation drill over to the fire house for a presentation from them in 
emergency preparedness. That afternoon, we are hosting a Pumpkin Party for all of our families from 
3-5:00.  
 
Thank you for all you do,  
Diane Wilkinson  
dianew@nestucca.k12.or.us  
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